
Message from Head teacher:  With this newsletter you should all have a letter detailing Operation Encompass and how it will 

work to support children and families. As always if you have any concerns or problems you are welcome to speak to us. We have a range of 
services and support that we can access and recommend. We have a children’s counsellor that is in all day every Tuesday and we also use 
a Theraplay expert from Brighter Futures, who works with children and parents. We have a TA who supports bereavement and also works 
with Jeremiah’s Journey. We have two Thrive trained members or staff and 2 staff trained in Emotional First  Aid. 

From Rame Peninsula Beach Care 
Find out what RPBC has been up to 
this year, what we have planned for 
next year, and how you can help us 
protect our fantastic coast and seas… 
at our AGM at the Congregational Hall, 
Garret Street, Cawsand at 7pm on 
November 24. PLUS a talk and film 
footage from local filmmaker Bryony 
Stokes about her adventures with 
partner Luke and baby Bryher on their 
voyage from Millbrook to Portugal 
aboard their old wooden fishing trawler. 
ALSO...Delicious finger food from Café 
Abundance, all made from surplus food 
that would otherwise have ended up in 
landfill. No need to eat before you 
come! ‘Pay as you feel’. Mulled wine 
and RPBC Christmas cards for sale.  
 
Millbrook Surgery 
Please see reverse of newsletter for an 
update on GP services in the Millbrook 
and Torpoint area.  
  

Dates For Your Diary 

24th November 2017 CAWSAND 
TORPOINT 
CORNWALL 
PL10 1LR 
 
Tel: 01752 822502 
 
 
Email: head@fourlanesend.cornwall.sch.uk 
Website:  www.fourlanesendprimary.co.uk 

School Christmas Tree 
Come along for a festive morning on 
Saturday 2nd December, to choose the 
Christmas tree for the school. We will 
meet at 10am at Sconner Down Farm, 
Polbathic, PL11 3ES. There will be 
mulled wine, mince pies and roasted 
chestnuts - also the chance to choose 
and purchase your Christmas tree for 
home. FoFLES look forward to seeing 
you there!  
 
We would also like to say a huge thank 
you to DMN Car Repairs for their 
generous donation towards the school 
Christmas tree!  
 
School Council 
The school fundraising for Children in 
Need raised a fantastic £163.80. A big 
thank you to all involved.  
 
Lost Property 
Daniel has lost a ‘puffin’ hat. It doesn’t 
have his name in but does have ‘gift from 
Iceland’ written on the label. 
 
 

 
 

Fourlanesend Community Primary School 

Class News 
Class Lynher - This week, the netball 
team played in a netball tournament at 
Millbrook school - we all loved it! We 
finished off our science unit learning 
about evolution. We have also been 
given our own logins for My Maths and 
been using the laptops for this. We 
have been rehearsing all the songs for 
our performance of ‘Carmen’. By Noah 
& Lottie  
 
Class Tamar - In English, we have 
been reading a story called ‘Storm’ 
and have been discussing what might 
happen next. In PE we have been  
doing a robot dance and a robot 
Mexican wave - great fun! We have 
also been looking at different light 
sources and how light reflects. By  
Brodie & Kacie  
 
Year 2 - After our trip to Carnglaze 
Caverns we have been writing  
enchanted stories based on our visit. 
We have been doing some digital  
literacy on cyber bullying and  
practising ‘Carmen’. By Cooper & 
Fenn 
 
Year 1 -  On Wednesday we went to 
Carnglaze Caverns. In the morning we 
had a walk around the ‘fairy garden’ 
and had to spot all the fairies. We 
started to think about a story we could 
write. In the afternoon, we went down 
into the caverns and learnt all about 
mining for slate, different crystals and 
couldn’t believe how deep the pools 
were! By Billy & Rose 
 
Foundation - We have been  
practising the dances and songs for 
our nativity. We have been learning 
more about our school values and 
have made a values poster. We also 
enjoyed our trip to Carnglaze Caverns. 
By Coco & Poppy   
 
 

Weds 6th Dec - Reception & Yr 6 
Child Health Checks (weight & 
height).  
 
Thurs 7th Dec - Film premiere and  
performance of ‘Carmen’ at TCC.  
 
Fri 15th Dec - Christmas Jumper 
Day.  
 
Fri 15th Dec - Christmas Fayre 
3:15pm - 5pm.  
 
Tues 19th Dec - Christmas Dinner.  
 
Weds 20th Dec - Last day of term & 
Christmas Celebration.  
 
Thurs 4th Jan - Back to school.  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB AT  
FUNKY MONKEYS 

Please contact Sue on the following to 
book a place for your child :  
Tel: 822287/823859 or  
Email: sue@wringford.co.uk 

 
Birthdays Next  Week 

 
Rose, Coco, Reece &  

Ellie.D 


